
   
 

THE BAY CHURCH OF ENGLAND SCHOOL, SANDOWN – 
 RESOURCED PROVISION 

 
 
1. Notice is hereby given, in accordance with Section 19(1) of the Education 

and Inspections Act 2006, that Isle of Wight Council proposes to make a 
prescribed alteration to The Bay Church of England School (primary site), 
Winchester Park Road, Sandown, PO36 9BA (category of school – voluntary 
controlled) by increasing the capacity of the school with effect from 1 
September 2025. 
 

2. The objectives of the proposal are to introduce a new 12-place Resourced 
Provision at the primary site (age range 4-11) for children with Autism 
Spectrum Condition (ASC) on the Isle of Wight. 
 

3. The current capacity of the primary provision at The Bay CE School is 420 
places, and it is proposed to introduce a Resourced Provision at the school 
for 12 places. This will not affect the overall capacity of mainstream places at 
The Bay CE School. 

 
4. These additional places are required to manage some of the school place 

pressures generated by the increase in the number of Education Health Care 
Plans (EHCP) maintained by the local authority and allow placement of 
additional children for September 2025. 
 

5. The capital cost is estimated to be £0.3 million. 
 
6. This Notice is an extract from the complete proposal. Copies of the complete 

proposal may be obtained from Jade Kennett, Service Manager, Strategic 
Development, County Hall, Newport, IOW, PO30 1UD, telephone: 01983 
821000 e-mail: strategic.planning@iow.gov.uk  

 
7. Within six weeks from the date of publication of this proposal, any person may 

object or make comments on the proposal by sending them to Jade Kennett, 
Service Manager - Strategic Development, County Hall, Newport, IOW, PO30 
1UD, telephone: 01983 821000, e-mail: strategic.planning@iow.gov.uk  
 

 
 

Wendy Perera, Chief Executive, Isle of Wight Council 

Publication date: 03 January 2025  


